
 
 

June 2, 2020 

CITY OF NEW HAVEN 
    COMMUNITY SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
54 Meadow Street, 9th Floor • New Haven, Connecticut 06519                         

Phone 203-946-6999 • Fax 203-946-7234 
         JUSTIN ELICKER                                                          MARITZA BOND, MPH                                 

                 MAYOR                                                                            DIRECTOR OF HEALTH 

 

April 8, 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

 

As you may know, individuals 16 years of age and older are now able to get a COVID-19 vaccine. The 

New Haven Health Department is partnering with the New Haven Board of Education to offer students 

the opportunity to get a COVID-19 vaccine.  

 

Vaccination clinics will be held Monday, April 12 to Friday, April 16 from 10:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at 

Career High School (140 Legion Avenue). Vaccination will be offered by appointment only. Children 

under 18 years of age must have parental/guardian consent to be vaccinated. Consent forms will be 

available at the clinic. To schedule an appointment for your child, please call 877-918-2224 between 

8:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Maritza Bond, MPH 

Director of Health 

 

  

  



 
 

June 2, 2020 

COVID-19 Vaccination Appointment Options for Childcare Providers: 

Vaccines are by appointment only and are only for individuals who live in New Haven or who work 
in a daycare center in New Haven.  Please plan adequate time for your appointment.  All individuals 
are monitored for at least 15-30 minutes following administration of their vaccine. 

 

 

 

Agency Clinic 
Site 

Dates Eligible  
Staff 

Registration 
Process 

Call 2-1-1    1-877-918-2224 

New Haven 
Health 
Department 

Career 
High 
School 

3/20 
3/24 
3/31 

All NHPS 
Staff 
 
All Private, 
Parochial, Charter 
School Staff 
 
All Daycare  
Providers 

Employers may upload theirs the list of 
eligible employees to VAMS. 
Once uploaded, individuals will receive 
an email to their preferred email 
address from the VAMS system 
providing a link to registration and 
schedule an appointment.  The email 
will have CDC as the sender.  If the 
email invite does not arrive, please 
check Spam/Junk folders. 
 

I) Staff will click the link in the CDC 

email to create a VAMS profile. 

Staff MUST be registered in VAMS 
prior to presenting for an 
appointment. 
 
After registering in VAMS, 
individuals can select an 
appointment time at ADD LINK 

Fair Haven 
Community 
Health 
Center 

 Ongoing All Daycare 
Providers 
 
All Private, 
Parochial, Charter 
School Staff 

You can make an appointment by emailing 
info@fhchc.org with you name, date of birth, 
full address (with town and zip code), and 
phone number or 203-871-4179 

Yale New 
Haven 
Health 
System 

 Ongoing All Daycare 
Providers 
 
All Private, 
Parochial, Charter 
School Staff 

https://www.ynhhs.org/patient-
care/covid-19/vaccine/get-your-
covid-vaccine.aspx 

Cornell 
Scott Hill 
Health 
Center 

 Ongoing All Daycare 
Providers 
 
All Private, 
Parochial, Charter 
School Staff 

Call 203-503-3000 

mailto:info@fhchc.org

